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HOLY TRINITY C.E.(A) PRIMARY SCHOOL
                Glebe Road, Cuckfield, West Sussex, RH17 5BE
                          Tel: 01444 454295 Fax: 01444 459318
             email: office@ htprimary.co.uk       
              website: www.holytrinity-cuckfield.w-sussex.sch.uk  

              Headteacher:  Mrs. Ann MacGregor
                                                                                                                                                                    7th September 2017

Dear Parents and Carers

A warm  welcome to the start of a new school year. I do hope that you all enjoyed a relaxing break during the holidays and are now looking forward to the excitement of the new  year. I particularly welcome the children, parents and carers who are new to the school and I hope that you quickly and happily settle in. 

After more than two years of considerable change, we are now looking forward to a settled year with strong leadership and a dedicated team of teachers working in our fantastic new buildings. The new extension and refurbishment of the school building was completed last year and the building project has provided greatly improved accommodation and facilities for the school. All classes are now settled in their permanent locations, much to the delight of the children and staff.

Mrs Ann MacGregor took up the post of Head Teacher a year ago and has established a strong  leadership team who have a clear understanding of all that is needed to drive the school forward. The SATs results for Year 6 in July were exceptionally good and provide evidence of the improving standards within the school. The coming year will allow the reinforcement of all the changes that were made last year and will enable the school to continue to move forward, opening up exciting opportunities for all. The priority of the governors remains to provide the best possible education for all children in a happy school underpinned by our Christian ethos and values.
There are many ways in which you can help to support the school and the children. You can learn more about your children's education by attending the special sessions for parents and carers about specific topics relevant to modern primary education, as well as the regular parents' consultation meetings specific to your child. Also, help is often requested for class activities and for school trips during the year. The active PTA works hard to raise money to support the school by organising a wide range of events throughout the year and welcomes all help. Similarly the Grounds Team runs days at weekends for the maintenance and development of our extensive school grounds. The help of all family members is welcomed on these very enjoyable and productive days. 
The Governing Body works closely with the School leadership team to help the school provide the best possible education for its pupils by helping to drive school improvement. Further information about the functions and work of the Governing Body are to be found on the Governor section of the school website, especially in the Annual Statement. At present we have a vacancy for a Parent Governor for which an election will be held, and details of this will be sent out from the school very soon. There is also a vacancy for a Foundation Governor, which does not require an election and is open to anyone recommended as being able to uphold the Christian Values of the school. Volunteering as a governor can be very rewarding and enjoyable and it gives a very different perspective on school life. If you would like further information and to discuss what is involved in becoming a governor, please do contact me via the governor email. I should be delighted to hear from you.
We value the partnership between home and school very highly and thank you for your continued support. I look forward to meeting many of you over the coming year.
Yours sincerely
Janice Peek

(Chair of Governors)
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